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Date of Bulletin:  September 19, 2024 

Notice #:  CCBFTR02264 

Audience:  Verizon Business 

Subject:  Ethernet Tier Building Lists and SWC List for VzB 

Date Effective:  October 1, 2024 

  
We are providing advanced notification of the effectiveness of the three (3) Ethernet 
Tier Building lists for VzB, as well as the Serving Wire Center (SWC) list for VzB. These 
four (4) lists will become effective on October 1, 2024. 
 
These are the notable changes from the most recent draft lists that Frontier provided 
to VzB:   

• Changes to the Ethernet Tier Building lists:  
o 436 addresses removed 

 434 addresses served by SWC “MASNTXXA“ (no longer EPATH-
enabled) 

 One (1) Central Office address served by SWC “LBTYPAXLRS0” 
(i/c/w SWC decommissioning) 

 One (1) Central Office address served by SWC “GNVLCAXFDS0” 
(i/c/w SWC decommissioning) 

o All addresses served by SWC “GNVLCAXF” will be served by SWC 
“CHTRCAXF” (as SWC “GNVLCAXF” was decommissioned) 

o  All addresses served by SWC “LBTYPAXL” will be served by SWC 
“DLLSPAXD” (as SWC “LBTYPAXL” was decommissioned) 

• Changes to the SWC list: 
o Removed two (2) SWCs (“LBTYPAXL” and “GNVLCAXF” as they were 

decommissioned) 
 
To view the foregoing four (4) lists, please visit https://wholesale.frontier.com/access-
services/verizon-business-job-aids.   
 
Please contact your Frontier account manager with any questions about this notice. 
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